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Sent: Sunday, April 15, 2018 1:39 PM
To: boh@toronto.ca
Subject: comments on Item HL26.1, Re-affirming City of Toronto as a Nuclear Weapons-Free Zone
 
To the City Clerk:                                           April 15, 2018 
 
Please accept my comments for the April 16, 2018 Board of Health meeting on item 2018.HL26.1, re-affirming the City of Toronto as a Nuclear Weapons-Free Zone. 
 
I understand that my comments and my personal information may appear in various documents that will be accessible to the general public and I am perfectly comfortable with that prospect. 
 
Comments:
 
My name is Taro Shibahara, long-time Torontonian and current resident in the Greater Toronto Area.  I have been involved with the Hiroshima Nagasaki Day Coalition, including working on the anti-nuclear weapons exhibit at City Hall every August for the past several years.
 
As I am originally from Nagasaki (and having worked at Fukushima University for many years), I am extremely relieved to hear that the Toronto City Council has acted to re-affirm Toronto as a nuclear weapons-free zone by asking its Board of Health to provide a public hearing on this issue.  As a Torontonian, I have always appreciated the benevolence and peace-loving attitude of the city, as was shown by the declaration of Toronto as a 'nuclear weapons-free zone' in 1983.
 
The plutonium bomb "Fatman" exploded above Urakami Cathedral in the northern part of Nagasaki city on August 9th, 1945. I was 9 months old, luckily safe in a shelter 50 km away from Urakami.  My wife-to-be was still in her mother's womb at the time and narrowly escaped the explosion, having been evacuated to a small fisherman's village about 15 km away. However, some relatives and family friends were not so fortunate. We heard that some went missing or were otherwise completely vaporized, some were half-burned and died, and some suffered from acute radiation diseases and died within a few months. It has often been said that anyone who went into Nagasaki after the nuclear blast witnessed the most horrific ways in which humans can suffer and die. My father-in-law was one of those witnesses.  
 
The long-term effects of a nuclear bomb on the human body include damage to the regenerative functions of human cells, which typically results in various forms of cancer to develop at different times in a victim's life. Not only are there the physical burdens associated with radiation-related illnesses, but there is also the lifelong and immeasurable psychological burden associated with the constant fear that the long-term adverse effects of radiation may cause the onset of new illnesses at any time. Additionally, because the radioactive damage to human genes can be inherited through the human reproductive process, the offspring of 'hibakusha' (direct atomic bombing victims) and even the offspring of families from Hiroshima and Nagasaki who had been evacuated during the atomic bombs, have faced much social segregation and discrimination throughout their lives, for example when considering marriage to people from other regions of Japan. Knowing the cause of these terrible dangers and so much human suffering, I would never want Torontonians, or anyone else for that matter, to become the victims of, or the perpetrators of, such inhumane weapons of war.
 
It is truly frightening to hear the litany of political excuses (including the now-obsolete "Nuclear Deterrence" theory) given by nations like Canada and Japan, for refusing to sign the Nuclear Weapons Ban Treaty. We _must_ end the use of any and all forms of nuclear weapons, as they increase the risk of accidental or even deliberate nuclear holocaust around the globe, and the end of all life as we know it. For this reason, I am heartened that the Toronto City Council is taking a clear and concrete step towards a peaceful tomorrow and the possibility of a livable future for our children, by reaffirming Toronto's commitment to maintaining our city as a nuclear weapons-free zone.  
 
Very sincerely,
 
Taro T. Shibahara
Professor (Retired), Computer Sciences
Fukushima University
 
[Reference] A recently published book on the atom bombing of Nagasaki: 
‘Nagasaki: Life After Nuclear War,’ by Susan Southard, 389 pp. Viking, 2015.
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